Minutes 
Public Services Board
City of Marion
Tuesday, May 12, 2015

Present:	Mark Morgan, Colleen Prokop, Tom Padley and Kevin Morgan
Absent:    Craig Adamson
Staff:    	Ryan Miller, Diane Toy



1. Approval of April 2015 Minutes.
1. Motion to approve Capital Purchases as Follows:
1. Labrie Refuse Truck - $45,000 (Elliot Equipment)
1. Siemens Central Switch - $21,245 (Traffic Control Corp.)
1. Discussion Regarding Policy on Mailbox Claims.
1. Motion to Approve Traffic Control Support for the Following Events:
3. Marion Arts Festival Half Marathon (May 16, 2015)
3. Marion Rotary Marathon (June 14th, 2015)
1. Old Business/New Business.
1. Adjournment.
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ITEM 1 Approval of April 2015 Minutes
Mark Morgan called to order the regular meeting of the Public Service Board on Tuesday,           May 12, 2015 at 12:00 PM. A motion to approve the April 2015 minutes was made by Kevin Morgan, seconded by Colleen Prokop, approved by all, Motion carried. 

ITEM 2 Motion to Approve Capital Purchases as Follows:
Lebrie Refuse Truck for the cost of $45,000, this is a used Cedar Rapids truck and will be used as an extra yard waste truck, due to the increase in residents with the current annexation. A motion was made by Colleen Prokop, seconded by Mark Morgan, all members agreed, Motion carried.
Siemens Central Switch for $21,245, this is a network switch that can store video data. It will be used for traffic control to go back and look how the timing is working at the intersections and video feed if needed. We have 28 signals and we would like to add more to area’s around schools. The system is working now, it was a try and buy program. A motion was made by Mark Morgan, seconded by Colleen Prokop, all members agreed, Motion carried.
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ITEM 3 Discussion Regarding Policy on Mailbox Claims.
Ryan was asked by the City Council to bring this up to the PS Board for the attached request for a mailbox replacement. Ryan looked into other cities and Linn County. Our policy has been we install a standard wood post and black or white metal mailbox or you can request a check for $25.00. Linn County drops off a 4x4 post and mailbox kit and you have to put it up yourself. Cedar Rapids will replace the mailbox and post if damaged by the City plow. Another city has noted that property owners who install decorative materials in the right-of-way do so at their own risk – PS Board members would like to add this to our current policy. We need to make sure the information is available to residents and raise the amount at $35.00. A motion to approve the recommendation of a max of $35.00 and keep the replacement service if they ask to have mailbox replaced was made by Mark Morgan, seconded by Tom Padley, and all Board members are in favor, Motion carried. 

ITEM 4 Motion to Approve Traffic Control Support for the Following Events.
Ryan updated the PS Board about the two races in town that the Public Service Department offers traffic support. The Marion Arts Festival has JMS Services run the race, they are a for profit group and we bill them for Traffic control services. We work from 5:00 – 11:30AM approximate quitting time and the employees get Administrative comp time (must take time off) and we bill the company between $700 - $1000. The Marion Rotary has a marathon which is nonprofit, all the money goes to buying shoes, employees volunteer and receive Administrative Comp time (must be taken off) and we do not bill them for Traffic control services. The employees like to help out the nonprofit groups and feel this is part of their civic duty to the community. A motion was made by Colleen Prokop and seconded by Tom Padley and all PS Board members are in favor. Motion carried.
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ITEM 5 Old Business / New Business.
Ryan talked about the Alleyway project and how the bids came in over, the City will be re-letting the bids, the City Council has agreed to redo the overhead wiring to clean up the alleys for the project.

Brick street project on 10th St between 6th and 5th Ave and use the bricks that were used in the project by Phil High’s building.

New logo – the PS Board did not like it.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:15PM by Mark Morgan. A motion was made by Kevin Morgan and seconded by Colleen Prokop. Motion carried.

Next PSB meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 9, 2015 at noon.

Respectfully submitted by:

____________________
Ryan Miller
Public Service Director

RM/dpt
